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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
Hello and Happy Spring everyone!  As I write this, we have just finished our 

Annual Awards Banquet and General Meeting at the Publick House in 

Sturbridge, MA.  It was a wonderful day of camaraderie and time to 

socialize with old and new friends as we celebrated the many Westie 

accomplishments of the past year!   

I would like to thank Tracey Costa for Chairing and organizing this event, 

Kathleen May for contributing her Auctioneer talents, Florentine Locke for 

securing the Awards, and all the members and guests who donated or bid 

on the many wonderful items offered!  It was a terrific day, and I hope that 

everyone who participated enjoyed the afternoon. 

As per our club by-laws, a nominating committee was formed to collect and present a slate of officers 

and board members to the membership for the next year. (See proposed slate in this edition of the 

Footnotes.) If you would like to participate as a Board member or Officer of the Club, please contact 

any of the board members or throw your hat in the ring from the floor at the upcoming June meeting.  

We are working hard to sustain the traditional meetings and activities that our Club members have 

come to expect and rely on while also exploring alternative options to engage folks in new 

experiences. Please keep the suggestions coming and remember to raise your hand if you can spare 

any time to assist with the efforts needed to put together the meetings and events for everyone to 

enjoy. 

Looking forward to seeing you all at the Fun match in June.  

Kindest regards, 

Kim Locke 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

New England Westie                                                      Spring 2018 
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RESCUE – Susan Smith, Chair 

Phone inquiries and applications are still coming in.  I am happy to report that someone e-
mailed Naomi Brown about an older Westie she saw on the MSPCA's Facebook page that 
was surrendered to the MSPCA.  Naomi e-mailed me, and I contacted the shelter 

director.  The Westie had lost most of his teeth, and blood work was suggestive of cancer.  MSPCA 
did not want to put him through surgery and other procedures at his age, and they were hoping to find 
a home for him to live out his days with love, food and shelter.  The woman who contacted Naomi 
was willing to foster the dog but was concerned about ongoing medical issues and associated 
costs.  Karen Errichetti’s group, North Atlantic Westie Rescue, picked up the Westie and brought him 
into hospice care.  On his first night with the hospice foster, he was sitting in her lap, getting hugs, 
and watching the Super Bowl.  Another happy ending for a Westie Rescue! 

 

MEETINGS FOR 2018-19 CLUB YEAR – Susan Smith, Vice President 
We have met our four meetings are required by our By-Laws for the 2017-18 Club year.  
Our first meeting for the 2018-19 Club year is our “Wild About Westies” Fun Match and 
Annual Meeting, Saturday, June 9, 2018, at Vasa Park, RI.  At that meeting the 2018-19 
Board and Officers Slate will be present and voted upon.  Future meeting dates will be 

posted in the next issue of the Footnotes. 
 

N*E*W FOOTNOTES – Gloria Pasquini, Editor 
Thank you to all who sent submissions for this issue of the Footnotes.  This issue 
contains important information about our Annual Meeting and Fun Match, as well as 
the 2018-19 Board and Officers’ Nomination Slate, and the results of the voting on 
the changes to our Constitution and By-Laws.   Deadline for submissions for the 
summer 2018 newsletter is July 20, 2018. 

 
 

WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK PAGE – Tracey Costa, Admin. 

We had to make a few changes to our website. You will no longer need a 

password to enter the Members’ Only section; however, you will need to go to the 

Members’ Only section and enter your email address that the club has on 

record.  An email link will be sent to back to you.  This link allows you access to 

the members section. If you have a picture of your Westie that you would like to have on the website, 

please send it to me.  Our website and Facebook page are regularly updated with all the latest Club 

information.  Be sure to visit those venues.   

 

“My little dog – a heartbeat at my feet.” – Edith Wharton 
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ANNUAL “SPRING FLING” AWARDS BANQUET AND AUCTION 

On Sunday, April 8, 2018, we held our Annual Spring Fling, Awards Banquet & Auction at the 
Publick House in Sturbridge, MA. This event represents our last official gathering of the 2017-2018 
club year. A total of twenty-two members and three guests turned out for this event. I would like to 
take this time to thank the generosity of all members and guests that made the day such a success. 
The items that were so generously donated raised a total of $513.00.  Special thanks go out to 
Kathleen May, our enthusiastic auctioneer and to Cynthia Richards for the table chocolates. I look 
forward to seeing all of you again at the 2019 Spring Fling! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Some of the auction items donated 

by our Club members. 
Club member, Karen Errichetti, husband, 

Vincent, and beautiful baby, Lela.   

The Locke family and Judi Gold enjoying 

the day. 

A wonderful day was spent by our Club 

members in conversation and camaraderie  
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2017-18 AWARDS PRESENTED AT THE BANQUET 
 

PLAQUES: 
  
BONNIE BAY’S QUARTER MASTER 
QUALITY WESTIE – JUNE 25, 2017 
Edward and Barbara Caffegan 
 
MAC-KEN-CHAR’S TWINOAKS STOP AND 
STARE 
QUALITY WESTIE – JUNE 25, 2017 
Cynthia Richards and Jaimi Glodek 
 
ANNIE’S SONG OF WILDWOOD 
QUALITY WESTIE – JUNE 25, 2017 
NW1 – NOVEMBER 19, 2017 
Jane Leitch, Lucy Cookson, Deborah Sullivan 
& Lisa Pacheco 
 

                LONSDALE FIONA 
                CHAMPION – AUGUST 9, 2017 
                Anthony Zambuto 
 
                LONSDALE HUNTLEY  
               CHAMPION – JAUARY 17, 2018  
               Anthony Zambuto 
 
                BIRCH BARK IN A TIZZI 
                CHAMPION – DECEMBER 9, 2017 

         James McGarr 
           
BIRCH BARK TO INFINITY AND BEYOND 
CHAMPION – NOVEMBER 25, 2017 
James McGarr 
 
LYMEHILLS FLAIR OF BIRCH BARK 
QUALITY WESTIE – JUNE 25, 2017  
James McGarr 
 
HOLYROOD’S COVER BOY 
QUALITY WESTIE – JUNE 25, 2017 
Linda and Joe Ferraro 
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2017-18 AWARDS PRESENTED AT THE BANQUET (cont’d) 
 

DANGLES: 
 
CH. ASHGATE EUCALYPTUS 
TRICK DOG NOVICE, INTERMEDIATE,  
    AND ADVANCED – AUGUST 9, 2017 
Tracey Costa 
 
GCH HOLYROOD’S HERE COMES THE SON @ 
  BRIARTON 
GRAND CHAMPION SILVER – April 9, 2017 
Florentine Locke, Judy Francisco & Rich Marsh 
 

 
MAISIE OF BIRCH BARK 
QUALITY WESTIE – JUNE 25, 2017 
TRICK DOG NOVICE, INTERMEDIATE, 
  AND ADVANCED – AUGUST 9, 2017 
Tracey Costa 
 
ASHGATE US FINEST BREW 
QUALITY WESTIE – JUNE 25, 2017 
Judy Cunnion 
 
CH. BIRCH BARK AIN’T SHE SWEET 
QUALITY WESTIE – JUNE 25, 2017 
Rich and Gloria Pasquini and Jim McGarr 
 
CH. MAR-KEN-CHAR’S SKETCHY BUSINESS 
QUALITY WESTIE – JUNE 25, 2017 
Cynthia Richards 
 
CH. BIRCH BARK BIG BANG 
GRAND CHAMPION – FEBRUARY 4, 2018 
James McGarr 
 
 
 
“Success is the result of perfection, hard work, learning from failure, loyalty, and persistence.”  

Colin Powell 
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WEST HIGHLAND WHITE TERRIER CLUB OF NEW ENGLAND 

GENERAL MEETING/SPRING BANQUET 4-8-18 

PRESENT:  Tracey Costa, Judy Cunnion, Karen Errichetti, Joe and Linda Ferraro, Bob and 

Judi Gold, Gail Holloway, Florentine Locke, Kimberly Locke, Florentine K. Locke, Kathleen 

May, Jim McGarr, Gloria and Rich Pasquini, Cynthia Richards, Carol Rossi, Susan Smith, Tony 

Zambuto. Guests:  Ron Holloway, Vincent and Lela Errichetti, Diane Santoro 

Meeting was called to order at 1:10 PM 

Notes from Earth Dog 10/15/17 were read and accepted. 

Rich read the treasurers report which was accepted. 

Kim mentioned that a vote would be taken on amending bylaws. Kim also asked for other club 

members to step up to volunteer for various activities within the club.  

Susan talked about the Fun Match which will be held on June 9,2018 at Vasa Park in Rhode 

Island. Susan also mentioned that the status of Earth Dog which is usually held in October is 

currently pending. Kim and Susan brought up the possibility of planning another event in 

place of Earth Dog. 

Cynthia read a recommendation letter for potential new member Stacy Pelletier. The club 

unanimously voted to accept Stacy as a new member. 

Tracey spoke about the club website being compromised with malware. Website was shut 

down and new site is almost completed. Tracey will email club members when the new site is 

completed. 

Gloria spoke about Footnotes being due by 04/20/18. Gloria also mentioned that Laurie 

Pelletier will be judging the Fun Match this year. As an added bonus pawprint drawings will be 

done at the Fun Match. 

Kim thanked the nominating committee which consisted of Korinna Locke, Bob Gold, and 

Tony Locke. The nominations for board members will be voted on at the annual Fun Match.  

Kim asked for a vote on amending the current bylaws. The new bylaws were passed by 

unanimous decision. 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM 

 

Submitted by Judi Gold 
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WELCOME OUR NEWEST MEMBER! 
In accordance with By-Laws, Article 11-Membership, Section 3 Election to 
Membership, the following individual has been voted into membership by the Board 
and Officers and the voting membership of the West Highland White Terrier Club of 
New England as of April 8, 2018.  Please welcome into our Club the following new 
member: 
 

STACY A PELLETIER, ACUSHNET, MA 
Primary Sponsor:  Naomi Brown; Secondary Sponsor:  Mary Sahady 

 
 

AMENDMENTS TO WHWTCNE CONSTITUION, BY-LAWS, AND 
CODE OF ETHICS, REVISED 2018 PASSES. 
 
The proposed changes to our By-Laws was voted upon and unanimously 
passed at our general meeting on April 8, 2018.  According to Article VIII, 
Section 2, the Constitution and By-Laws “may be amended by a 20% quorum 
with a 75% affirmative vote by the members in attendance or through a valid absentee ballot and 
voted on at the Club’s annual meeting or at any regular meeting.”  Our club has a total of 77 
members, of which 54 have full membership with voting rights at the time of voting.  Eleven voting 
members were needed for a quorum at our banquet, with 8 affirmative/negatives votes needed to 
pass/decline the changes.  Nineteen voting members were in attendance; four absentee ballots were 
received by the corresponding secretary.  All 23 voting members chose to approve the proposed 
changes.  
 
The following are the changes passed: 
 
  Article II Membership, Section 1 Eligibility 

The two types of membership (Full and Limited) have been removed.  Membership is open to 
all persons, and all members now have voting privileges and all rights offered by membership.  
There are now only two types of Membership:  Individual and Joint. 

 
Section 4 – Termination of Membership Section C 
 The one meeting attendance requirement has been deleted.  Members retain their 
membership, provided they are members in good standing, whether or not they attend a meeting in a 
given year. 
 
General wording has been changed throughout the By-Laws and Code of Ethics documents 
 Wherever the word “shall” appears, it has been changed to “should.” 
 The words “Full Member” and “Full Membership” have been changed to “member” and 
“membership” respectively. 
 
A copy of the WHWTCNE Constitution, by-Laws, and Code of Ethics, revised 2018 can be found in 
the Members’ Only section of our website. 
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WEST HIGHLAND WHITE TERRIER CLUB OF NEW ENGLAND 

ANNOUNCES PROPOSED 2018- 2019 OFFICERS’ SLATE  

 

President     Kim Locke, Massachusetts 

Vice President   Susan Smith, Massachusetts 

Treasurer     Rich Pasquini, Maine 

Corresponding Secretary   Gloria Pasquini, Maine 

Recording Secretary   Judi Gold, Massachusetts 

One Year Board Members  Florentine Locke-Overko, Massachusetts 
     Judy Cunnion, Rhode Island 
      
Two-Year Board Members  Florentine Locke, Massachusetts 
     Carol Rossi, Massachusetts 

Three-Year Board Members Tracey Costa, Massachusetts 
     Lis Manuel, Rhode Island 
      

Membership will vote on the above slate on June 9, 2018 at Vasa Park, RI, Annual Fun 

Match/Meeting.  For full policies and procedures regarding elections, please see WHWTC of NE 

Constitution and By-Laws, Revised 2012, Page 5 and 6, Article V – The Club Year, Annual Meeting, 

Elections, Sections 1-4.  Membership has been duly notified in accordance with Article V, Section 4B. 

“Additional nominations may be made at the June meeting by any voting member in attendance, 

provided that the person so nominated does not decline when his/her name is proposed, and 

provided further that if the proposed candidate is not in attendance at this meeting, the proposer shall 

present to the Corresponding Secretary a written statement from the proposed candidate signifying 

his/her willingness to be a candidate. No person may be a candidate for more than one position, and 

the additional nominations which are provided for herein may be made only from among those voting 

members who have not accepted a nomination of the Nominating Committee. If no valid additional 

nominations are received by the Corresponding Secretary, the Nominating Committee's slate shall be 

declared elected, and no balloting will be required."  

Respectfully submitted, 

Cynthia Richards, Corresponding Secretary 

Special thank you goes out to the Nominating Committee:  Chairperson, Bob Gold; Korinna Locke, 

and Tony Locke.  
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CONGRATULATIONS, TONY, HUNTLEY, AND FIONA! 
 

“Huntley is the best moving Westie I ever had.   
I was showing him when he was 18 months old.  
It was shortly after I put the first major on him 
that that he ate a tennis ball, and the rubber got 
stuck in his intestines.  After the $5,000, 
operation, we put him on the shelf.  In the 
meantime, along came the beautiful Miss Fiona, 
a very special bitch!  After she finished her 
championship, we decided to bring out Huntley 
again. And the rest is history.  Huntley earned 4 
Majors and his championship in Florida!  He just 
turned 5 years old.” 
 
Tony sent us the inside back cover of the 
summer issue of the WHWTCA’s Imprint 
advertising both Huntley’s and Fiona’s 
successes in the ring.  Congrats, Tony! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Among our Brags this month, we have some sadness as well 
 

IN MEMORIUM 
 

We learned of the passing of long-time Club member, Gert (Gertrude) Reia, on 
February 2, 2018.  Gert was 94, and resided in Gardner, MA. Gert’s true passion 
was breeding and training dogs. She belonged to many breed, all breed, and 

training clubs in New England and was the past Vice President of the West Highland White Terrier 
Club. She was also a breeder of Champion Australian Terrier, Scottish Terriers, and West Highland 
Terriers.  May she rest in peace. 
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“WE’RE ON OUR WAY!”  

DATE:     SATURDAY, JUNE 9, 2018  

PLACE:      VASA PARK, BOSWELL TRAIL, FOSTER, RHODE ISLAND  
        GPS Address:  10 Boswell Trail, Foster, RI  
TIME:       9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
BREED ENTRIES:   TAKEN FROM 9:00 A.M. UNTIL 12 NOON  
BREED ENTRY FEES:  $5.00 PER ENTRY.  MULTIPLE ENTRIES $10 MAXIMUM.    
LUNCH:  11:30 a.m. – Lunch will be available for $7.00.  

MEETING AGENDA:  

  

Includes the election of 2018 Club Officers and Board Members,  
any old and new business, committee reports, etc.   
The meeting will be held during lunch.  

Breed Show Classes  

Breed judging will commence promptly after lunch.  

Breed Classes:  For Dogs and Bitches  

Puppies:  3-6 months, 6-9 months, 9-12 months, 12-15 months  

Open, Veterans  
 

PRIZES WILL BE AWARDED IN ALL BREED CLASSES AND PLACEMENTS. Westies 

with a major(s) may be shown “For Exhibition Only.”  

Page 1 of 2  
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OTHER EVENTS 
AKC Trick Dog Titling Practice 

Interested in getting a AKC Trick Dog title on your Westie or just want to know what it’s all 
about?  Tracey Costa, CPDT-KA, CNWI, will talk about the AKC's newest title called "Trick 
Dog".  Most dogs can perform a variety of "tricks" that qualify for the Novice Level 
title.  Tracey will discuss the requirements and then help you formulate a plan for obtaining 
the title.  If there is a specific trick you would like to teach your dog, she can cover that as 
well.  Tracey is an AKC approved Canine Good Citizen and Trick Dog evaluator. If there is 
time, she can also answer your dog behavior questions. 

  Paw Painting 
Try out your artistic talent by using your Westie’s paw to create a 

beautiful flower picture.  We will supply non-toxic paints and canvases. 

Suitable for framing and mounting.  Fun to do and what a wonderful 

keepsake! 

 
 

 

GROOMING TECHNIQUES AND SHOW PREPARATION 
Watch our members who will be exhibiting their Westies at our fun match groom and 
prepare their stars for the show.  They will be on hand to answer any questions you may 
have concerning grooming and conditioning of your Westie. 

Plan to arrive at 9 a.m.  Help always needed to set up! 
Directions to our Fun Day 

Address for GPS:  10 Boswell Trail, Foster, RI 02825 
From Worcester:  Route 395 South to Route 6E.  After crossing the state line, Boswell Trail is one mile on the 
right. 
From Boston:  Route 95S to 295S to Route 6W.  Cross Route 116 and 102.  Continue 2 miles west after flashing 
lights.  Turn left on to Boswell Trail. 
From CT (New Haven area):  Route 95N to 395N to Route 6E (follow directions above.) 
From Hartford:  Route 6E and follow above. 

 
2018 “Wild About Westies” Fun Match Chair 

Gloria Pasquini (bonniebay@roadrunner.com) 
Judy Cunnion, Co-Chair 
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Training Humans 101 
By Jake, WHWT 

 
For centuries, humans have felt it was their duty to train a dog capitulate to their every 
whim.  Poor misguided souls.  The moment a dog becomes a part of the human pack, 
you must get right on it and start training them.  As an adult dog, you most likely have 

had some experience along these lines.  Puppies, however, only know the important lessons taught 
to them by their dam.  So, right off the bat, a puppy is at a slight disadvantage.  But as the puppy 
matures, it becomes apparent to them that humans are not too smart. Getting them to understand our 
language, vocal and otherwise, is frustrating. But hang in there!  It can be done with a lot of patience.   
 
The first step is to accept the notion that humans are not too bright and go from there.  It seems that 
their first step is to train us where to do our “business.”  That’s okay as we like to live in a clean 
house.  But their repetitive nagging gets on one’s nerves!  We’ve been shown where to go outside, so 
why keep shoving us out that door every fifteen minutes!   And then get upset when we don’t pee or 
poop!  As dogs we are well aware of our bodily functions.  We certainly are smart enough to alert the 
human to the “call of nature.”  But here’s the kicker.  Is the human paying attention?  Left alone all 
day, as some of my pals are, they don’t have anyone to alert, or the human is not paying attention!  
Ya, it’s true.  We can “hold it” for a long time.  However, after 10-12 hours, who doesn’t have to pee?  
So, an “accident” happens. Whose fault is that?  Hours later, we have no clue as to what the “words” 
being yelled at us mean.  The best you can do is look remorseful.  Works every time!  The human 
cleans up the “accident” and then is hugging you!  Confusing? Yes!  The lesson learned here by the 
human is to not let you stay alone too long in the house!  Geez! What a no-brainer! 
 
Dogs quickly learn the sound of the word “walk” because we are smart.  Since we associate the 
sound of that word, we know that it means going outside for a stroll.   Surveying our territory is part of 
our job to scare off any intruders……squirrels being the biggest offenders.  This is when you use your 
outdoor “words” by barking loudly.  Some humans just don’t get it and think that they need to help us.  
So, they yell, their version of barking, right along with us.  The dog barks, the human yells.  Okay, 
we’re doing the right thing. 
 
You have to study your human, so you will know the best approach to train them.  Two modalities 
(see? I know big words!)  at your disposal and you will need both of them to be successful.  One is 
using your words.  Because a human doesn’t understand our language, you have to teach them.  It’s 
like you have learned the sounds of their words and what they mean, so they have to learn the sound 
of your barks and what they mean.  Loud barking indicates an “intruder” is at the door or lurking 
around in your yard.  Most humans do not like loud barking and will go and investigate. DUH! Isn’t 
that the point?  Once you perfect the art of whining, this will go a long way in training the human 
exactly to what you want.  But be careful!  Only use the whine with a specific action that you intend 
the human to react to at any given time.  For example, whining can be very useful when you want a 
treat.  No treat forthcoming?  Add a pout as well as looking at where the treat jar is located.  If the 
human doesn’t catch on and walks away, don’t give up.  Eventually you will get that treat because the 
human can no longer stand to listen to your whining.  Begging while the human is eating is not 
encouraged.  Why?  Because human food…. although tasty…. will make you fat!  In the human mind, 
food means love.  Get a grip here folks!   
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The second modality is your body language.  There are a number of ways you can train your human 
just by looks and nonverbal body actions to get what you want.  Here are a couple of examples: 
standing over your empty water dish.  What human would not understand that a refill is called for and 
you are thirsty?  Blows one’s mind!  You are in need of some fun exercise.  Drop a ball or other 
favorite toy at their feet and stare at it.  If the human doesn’t respond, wag your tail and add a little 
yip.  That should do it!  If not, continue this exercise several times until the human “gets it” and will 
throw the ball/toy for you to retrieve.  Now it is important to keep this game up until you have had 
enough, not the human who seems to tire more quickly.  Just “hang in” there! 
 
Most of us have learned to associate the sound of the word “ride” with one or two things; we are 
being taken in the family car for a delightful adventure…OR…nine times out of ten…it’s off to the vet’s 
office!  DUH?  You’re not feeling sick!  You can express your unhappiness at being at the vet’s office 
by whining and shaking.  Give it up!  It’s evitable so why fight it!  Your best defense is to make friends 
with the vet.  This will, undoubtedly, make your human very proud.  Being poked and prodded is not 
much to your liking but restrain yourself from becoming obnoxious.  This thing called a “Wellness 
Check-up” is ridiculous!  You feel fine!  However, you have to understand that humans, in their infinite 
wisdom, need to know that we are healthy.  Only if we had the capability of dragging them off to a 
human doctor to be poked and prodded would they really understand how this “Wellness Check-up” 
is unnecessary!   
 
Unfortunately, we have very little control over what we are fed.  Most dog foods on the market are 
palatable.  However, you are at the mercy of the human to select a food that is absolutely yummy!  If, 
per chance, what is offered in your food bowl is not particularly appealing, walk away!  Nothing drives 
a human more nuts than when you refuse to eat a meal!  Their first reaction is that you don’t feel well.  
Ridiculous!  You have given the food a sniff.  It smells awful!  You take a tentative bite.  YUCK!  It 
tastes even worse than it smells!  Then comes the cajoling to get you to eat this horrible stuff.  Nope!  
Stand your ground!  Eventually…short of insisting that the human eat this awful stuff…. they 
capitulate and offer you some human food, which is always very tasty, but again, will make you fat!   
So, the hunt goes on for them to find a yummy kibble that you like.  Just be patient!  It will happen! 
 
Sleeping accommodations within the pact is another whole issue.  A nice cozy dog bed is fine and 
many of my pals like their beds.  But wouldn’t it be better to sleep on that huge, soft bed with your 
humans?  You know the one!  The bed where you jump up for a snooze when they’re not home.   It’s 
easy to train them let you do this.  At bed time, pace the floor and whine.  Go into their bedroom and 
scratch at the side of the bed or…. if the bed isn’t too high….simply jump up on the bed.  At this point, 
cuddling and kissing the humans goes a long way.   Don’t forget to choose the most comfortable spot 
on the bed for you, even though this means that the human is hanging off the side of the bed. Take it 
from me, humans rarely fall out of bed!   And if they try to move you, give a soft low growl.  Works 
every time!  If this nice comfy bed is shared by two humans, it is not advisable to try to keep one 
human out of the bed so that there is more room for you.  Why two humans need to share a bed is 
beyond me when there are other beds or comfy couches available.  Oh well.  It has to be a human 
thing.  However, trying to get one of the humans to sleep elsewhere is not in your best interest.  You 
could be banned from the bedroom to your own doggie bed usually in another room.  Is this what you 
want to be left alone in another room all night?  Of course not!  So, you have to suck it up and let two 
humans share your nice comfy bed as long as you have established the rules…meaning…you 
choose the spot where you will be the most comfortable.  Trust me. they will adjust!   
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Here’s the most important issue of “Training Humans 101.”  You have to let the humans think that 
they are training you…. trusting misguided souls that they have become.  However, there are 
advantages to this human thinking.  When you do some idiotic repetitive exercise…like “sit” when 
they say “sit”, you get a reward, usually a tasty treat.  But there are times when you don’t feel like 
“sitting.”  The best one yet is when you are barking, and the human keeps barking “be quiet!”  OMG!  
You’re barking for a reason!  But, once again, give it up!  You will be rewarded with a pat on the head 
followed by “good dog!”  Good?  Good for what?  I was alerting you to danger!!   
 
It goes without saying that in order to be a faithful companion to our humans and to successfully live 
in their world we must train them!  After all, we are smarter than any human.  Don’t be fooled by all 
their accolades and forth coming with lots of toys for your enjoyment.  Ya, this is very nice and what 
you expect from your human.  But, just remember, YOU are in charge of them!!  Okay.  It all comes 
down to a little take and give.  And that makes for a very good long-lasting relationship. 
 
My name is Jake.  I’m a West Highland White Terrier.  I’m…oh never mind my age.  Suffice to say 
I’ve been “around the barrel” several times and I know what I am talking about as I was a rescue dog. 
My human has been very well trained by my predecessors over the years…. thus making my job very 
easy.  She knows my body language and as I do hers as well.  Fortunately, my human has learned 
my language.  Sometimes it is scary how she knows what I am thinking!  Okay!  Gotta work on that!  
However, my life with my human is the best life I could ever hope for so many years.   I am truly 
blessed.  And you can be too!  Just get to work on training your human! 
 
 
 



N*E*W Footnotes Page 15 Spring 2018 

 

  

2017-2018 
OFFICERS 

PRESIDENT 
  Kim Locke, Massachusetts 

VICE PRESIDENT 
   Susan Smith, Massachusetts 

TREASURER  
  Rich Pasquini, Maine 
 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
   Cynthia Richards, New Hampshire 

RECORDING SECRETARY 
   Judi Gold, Massachusetts 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
One Year Term 
Tracey Costa, Massachusetts 
Gloria Pasquini, Maine 
   
Two Year Term 
Florentine Locke-Overko, Massachusetts 
Judy Cunnion, Rhode Island 
 
Three Year Term 
Florentine Locke, Massachusetts 
Carol Rossi, Massachusetts 
 
ALL BOARD AND OFFICERS CAN BE CONTACTED THROUGH THEIR PERSONAL E-MAILS ON 
OUR MEMBERSHIP LIST IN THE “MEMBERS’ ONLY” SECTION OF OUR WEBSITE OR 
THROUGH OUR CLUB’S GENERAL E-MAIL: westhighlandwhiteterrierclubne@gmail.com  
    

STANDING COMMITTEES 
Rescue/Placement Coordinator:  Susan Smith, 508-824-2148 
Website Editor:  Tracey Costa 
FOOTNOTES EDITOR:  Gloria Pasquini  

Newsletter Deadlines: 

Issue    Submissions Due 

Winter    January 20 
Spring    April 20 
Summer   July 20 
Fall    November 20 
 
Website:  www.westhighlandwhiteterrierclubofnewengland.com 

Club E-Mail:  westhighlandwhiteterrierclubne@gmail.com 

Like Us on Facebook: West Highland White Terrier Club of New England   
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